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Priestly Perusings
In many churches, fall is often called “stewardship season,” although that is a misnomer. A Christian understands that all of life, beginning at Baptism, is stewardship season! Once we say as Christians, “I believe in God,” we acknowledge that our role is to care for all that God has created, including one another, our faith, our time, “this fragile earth, our island home” (Eucharistic Prayer C), the talents we have received and the financial resources which come to us as a result of the appropriate use of those talents. I am so grateful to Jackie Pineau and her team whose ministry is to help us at All Saints’ exercise a year-round program of the practice of Christian Stewardship. Fall is the time when we focus on the Annual Giving Campaign, our opportunity to consult with the Lord about what God is calling us to contribute to the ministry of Christ at All Saints’ for the coming year. We are not quite midway through this year’s Campaign; packets with forms for pledges of time, talent and treasure will be distributed on Sunday, November 8, and the Ingathering of Pledges on Sunday, November 22. You will hear more in coming weeks. Such offerings are not only the means of raising money for our annual budget – they are, in many ways, sacramental: an “outward and visible sign of an inward and spiritual grace.” The gifts we bring to the altar represent the offering of all our life and labor to the Lord, to use for the building up of the Kingdom of God in this part of the world. It is one way of acknowledging that nothing we have belongs to us – it all belongs to God, who invites us to care for it and share it with others in a way which honors God in Christ Jesus. With that in mind, all of our worship and other activities of our congregation are a way of exercising stewardship – from the Blessing of the Animals to the festive celebration of All Saints’ Day, our Patronal Feast (Nov. 1), to the Thanksgiving Eve service; even including the annual Convention of the Diocese of Connecticut (November 13-14 this year). All of these are ways in which our love for God and one another show to others the love God has for us and all the sinners and saints for whom Christ died and rose again. Thanks be to God!      

Faithfully,

Susan+ 
ALL SAINTS’ DAY CELEBRATION: We are especially grateful this year that The Rt. Rev. Gordon Scruton, Bishop of Western Massachusetts (retired), will be with us on All Saints’ Day to preside on behalf of Bishop Ahrens, who will be attending the Installation of our new Presiding Bishop, Michael Curry, at Washington Cathedral. This will also be the 55th Anniversary of All Saints’ Episcopal Church! Why are we called Episcopalians? In Greek (the language of the early Church), the word episkopos means bishop, or overseer. Bishops are overseers of the ministry of Christ in a particular Diocese (or geographical region). The Historic Episcopate is an unbroken line of the Laying-On of Hands from Jesus to his first disciples, to the bishops of today. Our Church depends on the ministry of bishops and certain rites are reserved to them: Ordination, Confirmation and Reception, the consecration of churches are among them. On this All Saints’ Day, we will celebrate the Confirmation of the following: Tom Dobensky, Sam Famiglietti, Rose Lombardi, Josh Mazur, A.J. Perras, C.J. Price, and Regan Richard, and the Reception of Amy Perras into the Episcopal Church. Please keep all of these persons in your prayers as they prepare for this important step in their spiritual journey. You are invited to contribute finger foods for the festive reception in Andrews Hall, which will follow the service. You are also invited, if you wish,  to contribute to the All Saints’ Day flowers in memory of a loved one (forms are in the Sunday bulletins); or you may simply add a name of a departed loved one to be remembered at the altar on All Saints’ Day (the deadline for names and donations is October 25). Overflow parking will be available at the Wolcott Grange, across the street. Let us give thanks for this parish and its ministries, and for the opportunity to continue the reconciling mission of Christ in this part of the vineyard of the Lord!    
THE ANNUAL COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING EVE SERVICE will take place on Wednesday, November 25 at 7 PM at the Wolcott Congregational Church. More information will be forthcoming.

A KERYGMA STUDY OF THE BOOK OF JOB  AND THE LIFE OF FAITH (seven sessions) will be held in the near future. Stay tuned for further information! 
BECOMING A MEMBER OF ALL SAINTS’ is really very simple. If you have been baptized with water in the name of the Trinity in any Christian tradition, all you have to do is register your Baptism with us – this makes you a member of All Saints’ Parish, but Baptism makes one a Christian; it does not make you an Episcopalian! If you are already an Episcopalian, please just ask Mother Davidson to request your Letter of Transfer from your former parish. In order to become an Episcopalian, you must be Confirmed (for those who have been raised in most Protestant traditions, as well as other Episcopal churches) or Received by a bishop in the Episcopal Church (for those who have been raised in the Roman Catholic or Eastern Orthodox Churches). Preparation for Confirmation/Reception of adults is offered through Inquirers’ Classes (held from time to time, as needed). For more information on all of these, and to apply for Baptism for adults or children, please speak to Mother Davidson. The Prayer Book suggests five occasions on which Baptism is particularly appropriate, and one of those is All Saints’ Day. If you or yours is desirous of being Baptized this All Saints’ Day (November 1), please speak to Mother Davidson immediately.       
THE FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT IS NOVEMBER 29 and the beginning of a whole new year in the Church calendar. Are you ready??!?
  Stewardship Corner

“Christ has no body now on earth but yours,
no hands but yours,
no feet but yours,
Yours are the eyes through which to look out
Christ's compassion to the world
Yours are the feet with which he is to go about
doing good;
Yours are the hands with which he is to bless men now.” 
― Teresa of Ávila
___________________________________________________________________

Over the course of the next six weeks, we will journey together in exploring how the practice of intentional giving of Time, Talent and Treasure deepens our walk with Christ and supports life-giving ministries to our community and beyond.  Day by day, week by week, people in and around All Saints’ experience their life of faith in new and deeper ways through your commitment.  Your generosity generates mission and changes lives. 

Here is our road map for the next six weeks of our God the Giver  Campaign:

· Beginning on Sunday, October 4 and continuing through Sunday, November 8, you will find reflections written by Episcopal stewardship leaders across the country, covering stewardship and faithful giving in connection with the Gospel reading of the day in your worship bulletin.  You can use these reflections for prayer and study during this time.

· On three Sundays we will hear about different aspects of Stewardship and what it means to your fellow parishioners. 

· On Sunday, November 8th, you will receive your pledge packet.  Pray over what your pledge of Time, Talent and Treasure will be over the next 2 weeks.  

· Bring your pledge card to worship on Sunday, November 22nd  when we will celebrate our ingathering, the culmination of the journey, when pledges will be completed and offered as an act of worship.

Your Priest, vestry and stewardship team will be in intentional prayer that all will remain open to letting the Holy Spirit lead and guide us in a faithful response.

We will pray that your giving will come from a deep abiding sense of gratitude for the gift of this community and the gift we have in Jesus, the one who does not leave our side in our walk of faith.  Our walk is deepened when we give not from a perspective of “what is my fair share,” or even, “what can I afford”; rather, our faith comes alive when we give from a grace-filled and grateful heart.  Giving generously gives us strength and hope for the journey ahead. 

Thank you for walking the Way in hope and faith.  Blessings in your journey.

 
YOUTH GROUP

Youth Group would like to invite the congregation to our 3rd Annual Veterans’ Appreciation Celebration on Sunday November 15th.  We will be serving a brunch prepared by the youth immediately following the service. Please come to honor the veterans in our congregation and if you know of a veteran who you would like to honor, please bring them along. 

Women’s  Group


Although a tentative was discussed for a retreat this Fall ---it is not going to happen. However there has been a discussion with Rev. Davidson about having one the Saturday of the first weekend of Advent.  We had on one that day a few years ago and it was well received.


A fundraiser that we will be doing is to sell candles that are made by Thistle Farms. This organization was started by Rev. Becca Stevens (under the name of Magdalene) in 1997 in Nashville TN. It supports a community of women who have survived prostitution, trafficking and addiction. They have a nice website that explains the community and how it has helped and continues to help many women. The candles are made by them. They are 8 oz in size are white with a balsam fir scent. Each candle has the word ‘Hope’ in gold on the glass container. We will be purchasing one unit of 24 and selling them for $20.00 each.   

Also we would like to support the Prudence Crandell organization for women and children that have been the victims of domestic violence. This organization is located in New Britain CT.  A list will be distributed of items that they need.

As there are a few things to discuss and decisions need to be made the next meeting of the womens group will be right after the service on 10/18/15.

Parking on All Saints’ Day

On November 1st, when the Bishop will be at All Saints', we can park in the Grange's parking lot across the street from the entrance to All Saints'.  Please be careful when crossing the street as there is a sharp curve on that road.
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